District and County Councillor Report May/June 2023 
from Kathy and Tom Wells
Malvern Hills District and Parish Council election results
Counting took place at the Bank House Hotel, Bransford, on Friday, 5 May.
Following the Local Government Boundary review there were 31 seats up for election to represent 18 district wards.
The political balance now stands as:
· Independents: 11
· Greens: 7
· Conservatives: 7
· Liberal Democrats: 3
· Malvern Hills Independents: 3
In the ward of Powick and the Hanleys, Tom Wells and Kathy Wells were returned as the 2 District Councillors
Independents and Greens in charge of Malvern Hills District Council
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No party or group won enough seats in the local elections in May to take overall control of the council.
But Tom Wells, the Independent councillor for Powick and the Hanleys, was re-elected as leader at the annual council meeting on 23rd May. 
Cllr Wells is also the portfolio holder for community services. 
Green councillor Natalie McVey, who represents the West ward, is again deputy leader and the portfolio holder for housing and health.
The other portfolio holders are all either Independent or Green councillors. David Harrison is the portfolio holder for planning, infrastructure and flooding, Beverley Neilsen takes economic development and tourism, John Raine will look after environmental services and John Gallagher resources.
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MHDC Discuss Malvern Hills College at Council Meeting
At the Council meeting on 23rd May, Councillors were updated on the ongoing litigation with Warwickshire College Group concerning the lifting of the covenant which restricts the use of Malvern Hills College to education purposes only. 
Councillors were also updated on the proposed sale of the College to Malvern Hills Arts and Community College Limited.
Tom Wells, Leader of Malvern Hills District Council, said: “In recognising the immense value of the college to the community, Malvern Hills District Council reaffirmed its commitment to defend the covenant through the court proceedings but also continue to make every attempt to seek a settlement which sees the college sold to Malvern Hills Arts and Community College”.
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New District Discount Book
Residents and visitors now have access to a new discount book containing hundreds of vouchers to spend on high streets across the district.
The District Discount Book is a new initiative created by Upton News and supported by MHDC.
It aims to generate footfall and new sales for local businesses within the district.
Booklets are on sale in local shops, community venues and online, for just £1.
Over 200 local businesses have signed up to feature their vouchers and discounts.
Visit www.districtdiscounts.co.uk for more information. 
New Tourism Grant
A new grant has been launched to help tourism businesses in the district grow and increase visitor numbers. 
The Malvern Hills Tourism Grant Scheme is funded by the UK Government through the UK Shared Prosperity Fund. 
The aim of the scheme is to help develop the local tourism industry within specific areas, as well as increasing visitor numbers and improving the visitor experience within the Malvern Hills District.
The scheme plans to support the Malvern Hills District tourism industry to grow over a two-year period, with the opportunity to:
· Encourage businesses to adopt greener practices
· Help with upkeep of local attractions
· Improve visitor experience
· Improve accessibility at attractions
· Encourage festival and event development in town centres
Eligible businesses can apply for a 50% match-funded grant. Grants include:
· Cultural/Heritage Attractions - up to £5,000
· Attractions – up to £2,500
· Sustainable Tourism – up to £2,500
· Festivals and Events - up to £1,000
Visit www.malvernhills.gov.uk/grants-and-funding for more information.
